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Weekly Newsletter
Junior School Italian Day Celebrated on Friday

Last Friday, Tenison Woods College held “Italian Day” throughout the Junior School. This marked the  
College’s first Italian Day since 2016 and the return of the ‘Palio di Tenison’ after nearly 10 years!  
Students came to school dressed in Italian colours such as red, white and green and even the colours of 
their favourite soccer teams. 

Throughout the morning students were involved in various activities within their year levels. With help 
from a member of our Italian community – Frank Eramo - our Year 2 students taught our Reception  
students how to play Bocce. Bocce is an Italian ball game similar to lawn bowls. Our Year 1 students 
learnt the story of Pinocchio, the puppet, made by the Italian woodcarver Geppetto, who came alive!  
Students then made their own Pinocchio figures. Year 3 students drew inspiration from Italian items to create 
their own mosaic art works. Mosaic art was very popular during the Ancient Roman times and can be seen 
today in many different buildings all across Italy. Our Year 5 students drew inspiration from various Italian 
artists and used this inspiration to create their own art works. They particularly focussed on trying to sculpt 
like Michelangelo by sculpting cakes of soap and turning these into various different things. They also  
created fruit face art works in the style of 16th century Italian artist Arcimboldo.

Perhaps the highlight of the day was created by the College’s Year 4 students. After learning about the “Palio 
di Siena” in their Italian lessons, students recreated the event here at the College. The Palio di Siena is 
the most famous Italian horse race in which the ‘Contrade’ of the town of Siena are represented and race 
against each other for the coveted Palio prize. Our Year 4 students firstly participated in a ‘Corteo Storico’ 
in which they paraded around the race track in their teams showing the horses they had created, banners, 
colours and team names to the entirety of the Junior School. They then participated in their own relay races  
involving hurdles and metre ruler horses. The entire Junior School cheered loudly throughout the afternoon 
and enjoyed being spectators of what was an excellent event. Perhaps the loudest cheer of all came for 
Professor Vecchiarelli and his Year 9 class who had also come down to watch the Palio. Once the Year 4’s had 
finished racing the Year 9’s and Professor Vecchiarelli were let loose in a race of their own.

The day culminated in an Italian themed Junior School Assembly in which the students were able to show 
what they had been working on during the day and the winners of the Palio were presented.

Ben Paparella  |  Junior and Middle School Italian Teacher 
Year 8E Home group and Pastoral Care Teacher

From The Principal
Remembrance Day – Monday 11 November
Remembrance Day is an opportunity for us to pay tribute to those men and women who have given their lives in the service of our country. As part of the College 
tribute our Year 7 students will attend the Remembrance Day service at the War Memorial in Canberra, and our College 2020 School Captains, Jessica Snell and Ethan 
Herpich, will lay a wreath at the Mount Gambier service at Vansittart Park.    
The College will also honour Remembrance Day at the Assembly on Monday with a ceremony, silence and ode, presented by Bob Sandow, RSL and also the  
presentation of the Tenison Woods College Flyers Award.  
Such commemoration helps us reflect on events that have shaped our history and on the lives that have been impacted by the will of others.   
As we reflect on those who have offered themselves for the cause of freedom, let us not forget the part our faith can play in bringing peace to our world.

They shall grow not old, as we that are left grow old:
Age shall not  weary them, nor the years condemn.

At the going down of the sun and in the morning,
We will remember them.

Ever Patient Teacher, 
show us the ways of tolerance, teach us the ways of justice. 
 Draw us all in heart and mind nearer Jesus Christ your son,
Prince of peace. 
Amen
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            From the Assistant Principal 
Student and Staff 
Development

Student Attendance
This week I would like to focus on the process relating to student attendance. 
Student attendance is taken at the start of each day and is an important  
activity in the daily procedures of Tenison Woods College. Student attendance 
data is used for legal, student welfare and achievement purposes, as well as 
school resourcing.

The following process is highlighted to parents in relation to student  
attendance and in particular, if your child is not attending for the day or  
consecutive days.
• If a student is absent, parents/carers are asked to call the absentee phone 
 line (08 8724 4659) or send a text message to 0429 134 568, or if known  
 prior to the date, provide a written explanation to their Homegroup  
 teacher.
• If a student is late, a note explaining why must be written in the student’s  
 planner.
• Students must sign in at the school office using the SIMON Kiosk (R-9 at  
 the Front Office, 10-12 at the Pam Ronan Centre) if they arrive at school  
 after 8.45am.
• If a student is to be absent from school for a one week period or more, an  
 exemption form is to be completed and forwarded to the Principal for  
 approval.  These are available from the Front Office.
• When sick for three consecutive days or more, a Doctor’s Certificate is  
 required.   
 
If you require further information or would like assistance regarding this  
procedure, please contact the Front Office Administration team on (08) 8725 
5455.

Jennie Sanderson  |  Assistant Principal – Student and Staff Development

From The Principal continued...

Feast Day of Venerable Catherine McAuley, Monday 11 November
Our College draws inspiration from our four founders. One of them is the  
Venerable Catherine McAuley and from her “House of Mercy”, which opened 
in 1827 through to the founding of her religious order, Religious Sisters of  
Mercy, in 1831 through to today where there are more than 12,000 Sisters of 
Mercy worldwide, running 200 health care facilities, 19 colleges, 58 schools and 
provide many other services that help people of every age, their mission has  
remained constant.  Catherine knew that to be a real help to the poor and 
needy, she needed to be among them so that she could see the realities of the 
struggles they faced on a daily basis.
Known in Ireland as the “walking nuns” because they spent so much time in 
the community helping people, the Sisters of Mercy gave (and still do) voice 
and hope to many in our world.  Catherine died in 1841 and Pope John Paul II 
declared Sister Catherine McAuley “Venerable” in 1990. This is the first step on 
the path to sainthood. 
Catherine always said that “proof of love is deed.” For Catherine McAuley,  
‘putting her hand up to help out’ was her daily endeavor and it is an inspiring 
example of how we can let our empathetic and caring deeds be the proof of our 
love for Jesus and others.

2020 Trainees
I am delighted to inform you that the following students have been appointed 
as our trainees for 2020:
•  Abbey Clark Front Office Administration
•  Ruby Coote             Classroom Support/Out of School Hours Care (OSHC)
•  Nick Kourmouzis    Sports and Recreation
•  Adele Prosperi–Porta  Public Relations and Events.
•  Ellyana Sims             Early Learning and Community Centre (ELCC)
•  Lara Willoughby Information Technology  
 
We congratulate these students and thank all those students who applied 
for positions within the College.  Thank you also to staff who conducted the  
application and interview process for the College.  Their efforts and diligence 
have been appreciated.
The trainee program is a significant initiative for the College because it  
validates the students who leave our learning community as graduates, ready 
and well prepared for the workforce, and also underlines our commitment to 
training and development as an authentic learning community. 

Playground Blitz – Saturday 7 December, 8.00am-12.00pm
Can you offer half an hour Saturday 7 December? During the Working Bee we 
are particularly looking to revitalise Junior School and Middle School play 
areas by painting all the equipment. The equipment is in desperate need of 
a face lift and we have the ‘production line plan’ to achieve it.  All we need 
now is 50 people giving an hour of their time between 8:00am – 12:00pm and 
we will achieve a wonderful transformation of the playgrounds for our young. 
We’d love as much help as you can offer – any time you could spare would be 
appreciated.
All equipment will be provided. The working bee will commence at 8.00am. 
Morning tea and refreshments will be supplied with a BBQ available from 
10.00am. For those able to assist on the day we ask that you please complete 
this online form.

Parish Pastoral Council Nominations 
Parish Pastoral Council nominations are now being sought. Nomination forms 
are located in the Bulletin Stands at the church entrances. Please fill in the form 
with the name of the person you wish to nominate and return to the Parish 
Office.

Parish Facebook Page
Check out the parish Facebook page, ‘like’ and ‘follow’ it at www.facebook.
com/mtgambiercatholicparish. 

Transforming The Pines 
Dycer Constructions are busy completing the work on the new Pines  
Precinct, the significant preliminary stage of our master plan.  We also thank WFC  
Contracting and MH Civil for their significant efforts in preparing the site with 
their civil works, which have been timely and thorough.   
Navigation of the car park at the rear of the Moorak/Thomas Ryan Building is 
restricted to one way only. Vehicles are only be able to enter this car park via 
the White Avenue driveway. Cars entering via Shepherdson Road are only be 
able to drop students off outside of the Music building and then exit again via 
Shepherdson Road.

Key milestones for the next two weeks will include:
Week 4 Monday 4 November – Friday 8 November  
   Four Poplars portables removed and placed in the new Pines      
   Precinct. Playground will remain for use by Poplars students until 
    later in the year.

Week 7 Wednesday 27 November                           
   Year 3 and 4 Class location shifts
   
Week 8 Monday 2 December – Friday 6 December
   Year 3 and 4 portables being transported to new Pines Precinct.
   Creation of Stage 1 Building Site for expansion of ELCC, Reception  
   building and associated play spaces.
   Friday 6 December 
   Last Day for Year 10 Students.

2020 Shining Lights
Who should be one of our 2020 Shining Lights? 
Criteria and nomination forms are available on our website: https://www.ten-
ison.catholic.edu.au/__files/d/11778/Shining_Light_Award_Selection_Crite-
ria_151015.pdf

Key dates for the commencement of 2020:
A full list of 2020 key dates will follow soon, but to assist with planning I inform 
our College community of dates to commence the academic year:

Wednesday 22 January 2020 All Teaching Staff commence 
Friday 24 January 2020   Book collection day
Monday 27 January 2020    Australia Day Public Holiday
Tuesday 28 January 2020   Reception, Years 6, 8, 10,11, 12 commence 
       term 1. 
Wednesday 29 January 2020 All other students commence term 1.

You will note the staggered start to the commencement of the year for  
students.  This approach will assist students in the identified year levels to 
complete the best possible transition processes with the relevant teaching and 
support staff.  We also look forward to preparing transition programs that will 
accentuate our relationship with parents and carers in the support of student 
learning and wellbeing. 

God Bless,

David Mezinec  |  Principal

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/__files/d/11778/Shining_Light_Award_Selection_Criteria_151015.pdf
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/__files/d/11778/Shining_Light_Award_Selection_Criteria_151015.pdf
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/__files/d/11778/Shining_Light_Award_Selection_Criteria_151015.pdf
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CIM Team News
Vinnies Fashion Parade - 8 November
Vinnies Mount Gambier in conjunction with the Lions Club 
of Gambier City are holding a Fashion Parade at the RSL  

Bowling Club, Jubilee Hwy East. 
To be held on 8 November. 7.00pm for 7.30pm 

start. Admission $10 per person, includes supper. Pre sold  
tickets only, available from Vinnies, Tenison Woods College 
or Gambier City Lions 0419 033 376. Bar Facilities (cash 
only). Models by Tenison Woods College students and  staff, 
dressed by Vinnies. All proceeds to Vinnies Mount Gambier. 
Please click here for the poster: https://bit.ly/31Wnhqw

Formed.org – Catholic Faith on demand
Tenison Woods College together with the Mount Gambier Parish has recently 
subscribed to FORMED – the world’s largest online collection of Catholic  
content. 
FORMED pulls together the best in Catholic movies, children’s programs, audio 
dramas and books, and provides a trusted and engaging entertainment  
alternative in support of a Catholic lifestyle. 
Signing in provides access to over 4,000 resources and content from more than 
60 organisations. Thousands of movies, children’s programs, e-books and  
audio programs are all accessible on your smartphone, computer, iPad (or  
other tablet) and smart TV. Watch, listen and read. Anywhere, anytime.

This is how to create a new FORMED account for yourself within the Mount 
Gambier Parish subscription?
1. Visit FORMED.org 
2. Click Sign Up 
3. Select “I Belong to a Parish or Organization” 
4. Find “Mount Gambier Parish”
5. Enter your email - and you’re in!

Term 4 Masses at the College 
All masses at the College are held in the Chapel at 9am on Thursdays unless 
stated otherwise. All are welcome to attend. 
Week 4 (7 November )  Year 11
Week 5  (14 November) Year 9
Week 6 (21 November)  Year 8
Week 7  (28 November  WHOLE SCHOOL END OF YEAR MASS   
   9:00am in Barrie Holmes Stadium
Week 8 (5 December)  Year 6/7

Michelle Coote  |  APRIM – Assistant Principal Religious Identity and Mission

FASHION

PARADE

VINNIES MOUNT GAMBIER IN 
CONJUNCTION WITH LIONS CLUB OF 

GAMBIER CITY 

Admission $10 per person, includes supper. 
PRE SOLD tickets only, available from Vinnies, Tenison Woods College Front 

Office or Gambier City Lions (0419 033 376) 

ALL proceeds to Vinnies Mount Gambier 

RSL BOWLING CLUB, JUBILEE HWY. EAST 
7.00 PM FOR 7.30 PM START 

8 NOVEMBER

Lucky DoorPrize, plusraffle

Bar Facilities 
- cash only -

Models by Tenison Woods College students, staff and parents, dressed by Vinnies

WEEKS 4, 5 & 6  3:30pm - 4:15pm

PRC, COMMON ROOM

AFTER SCHOOL STUDY 
CENTRE

TUESDAY:
 
MIDDLE SCHOOL - ENGLISH
 
SENIOR SCHOOL - MATHS
 
RESEARCH PROJECT
 

THURSDAY:
 
EALD HOMEWORK CLUB
 
MIDDLE SCHOOL - MATHS
 
SENIOR SCHOOL - ENGLISH
 
SENIOR SCHOOL - MATHS
 
SENIOR SCHOOL - CHEMISTRY
 
TECH STUDIES UNTIL 5:00PM
 

MONDAY:
 
MIDDLE SCHOOL - MATHS 
 
SENIOR SCHOOL - ENGLISH

Canberra Camp Blog  
Follow the journey of our Year 7 Students on their Canberra Camp trip in 2019.  
Visit this link for updates throughout their trip. 

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/blogs/canberra-camp-2019  

Fraser Marshall  |  Year 7 Teacher

2020 Bring Your Own Device 
Information  

Thinking about BYOD for 2020 Year 8-12 students?
With next year fast approaching, advertising for school ready laptops will  
increase towards Christmas and January and it’s a good time to investigate 
and purchase a laptop for the 2020 school year.

To assist families, the Portal@TWC website contains useful information for 
families:
• Open the Portal@TWC site (tenison.catholic.edu.au/portaltwc, or Google  
 ‘Portal@TWC’)
• Select the ‘BYOD Information’  then ‘Parents/Carers’ tab at the top to view  
 a list of steps, including:
 - Information flyer.
 - Minimum requirements to meet.
 - Recommendation checklist of items and pricing points to consider,  
  depending on Middle or Senior school use.
 - Purchase portal and shop recommendations.
 - Setup instructions for use at Tenison Woods College.

If you have any questions about BYOD or the school’s ICT services, please  
contact the ICT department via the ‘Contact ICT’ tab on the Portal@TWC  
website.

Colin Langford  |  ICT Manager

After School Study Centre
We are pleased to announce that the After School Study Centre has  
commenced this week in the Pam Ronan Centre. The Centre will be open 
on Monday, Tuesday and Thursday afternoons with staff on hand to support  
students in a wide variety of subjects. Maths, English and Research Project 
will be offered as will senior Chemistry on Thursday after school. The Tech  
Studies rooms will be open every Thursday until 5.00pm and the highly  
successful EALD Homework Club will be relocated into the Lecture Theatre. 
The After School Study Centre will be open between 3.30pm and 4.15pm and 
will complement the learning support service Studiosity, which is an online 
free service for students at Tenison Woods College.
If you have any questions regarding Study Support at the College please  
contact myself directly. 

Scott Dickson  |  Director of Learning

2018 Canberra Camp

Year 12 Exams - Good Luck
This week saw the beginning of Year 12 SACE exams for our students. We wish 
them well over the next two weeks and offer them this prayer; 
Loving God, Be with the Year 12 students as they commence this exam period.
Give them the confidence they need and allow them to demonstrate their many 
gifts.
Give these students courage and the confidence to know that no matter what 
happens they are deeply loved and that all will be well.
Amen.

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/blogs/canberra-camp-2019
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Why are you applying for the Forest Learning Pathway? (eg how does this support your future goals and 
career ideas) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
What would you like to get out of the Forest Learning Pathway experience? (eg skills and experiences you 
have throughout the course)  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Please share your application with Mr Linnell (linnt@tenison.catholic.edu.au) and your parents prior to 

submission. 

Green Triangle Forest Learning 
Pathway Program

The Ultimate Renewable Forest Learning Pathway Program is a partnership 
approach providing a unique opportunity for students to develop skills which 
support future pathways in this Industry. The pathway program incorporates a 
range of classroom and field-based experiences. 
In 2020, 15 places will be open for Year 10 students from across the  
region. Students will participate in an Industry Exploration program learning 
about the different aspects of the industry from seed to end product.  
Students undertake core modules from Nationally Recognised Industry  
courses as well as a range of industry led development opportunities. In Year 
10, students will learn about wood science, genetic selections & cell structures, 
what makes a good tree, statistics and carbon footprint. They will also receive 
20 Stage 1 SACE credits upon successful completion.
Please click here for an application form. For additional information, students 
and parents are encouraged to contact the College Sustainability Coordinator 
Tom Linnell via email linnt@tenison.catholic.edu.au.

To read the full article please click here.

Tom Linnell  |  Early Years to Year 12 Sustainability Coordinator

TerraCycle’s Global Impact
Tenison Woods College is now a registered community drop off point for the 
Terra Cycle writing instruments recycling programme. We will be collecting:
• Pens, felt tips, highlighters, markers
• Mechanical pencils, correction tape and fluid pots, fountain pens, ink  
 cartridges
• Glue sticks, rubbers, rulers, and pencils
All recycling donations are to be put in the small black wheelie bin in the Arts 
Staff Office. They will then be sorted by students and any acceptable products 
will be sent to Timor Leste as stationery packs, before the rest is sent to be  
recycled. Once items are received by Terra Cycle, they will then make a  
donation to a charity on our behalf.

Meghan Lynch  |  Teacher/Arts Learning Area Coordinator

Are you an Old Scholar?
Old scholars are an integral part of the history, tradition and future of Tenison 
Woods College. 
We invite all old scholars, past parents, friends and former staff members to 
reconnect through our ‘Friends of Tenison’ committee. 
Keep up to date with all the news in the College community.
Register your details today, via our website.

Recipe of the Week
Loaded Banana Bread

Please find the recipe  here.
For daily posts, please follow the Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden on  
Instagram at sakg.twc.

Jen McCourt  |  Hospitality Teacher

Tim O’Brien HPSP Visit
We thank Tim O’Brien from the Hawthorn Football Club for taking the time 
to chat to our High Performance Sports students today about his football 
journey being an aspiring country athlete that transitioned into the world of  
professional sport.
Tim talked to the students about his Kokoda Trail experience and the links 
with the Hawthorn Football Club values, for example their sacrifice, mateship &  
perseverance.
Our students then took the opportunity, to ask Tim questions. It was a fantastic 
and unique opportunity to gain insight from someone, who has come from a 
pathway that many of our HPSP students are aspiring to.

Kate Exelby | Year 8-12 Sport and High Performance Sports Program  
Coordinator

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/44964746/Forest_Learning_Application.pdf
mailto:%20linnt%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/newsroom-events/news?newsItem=44964747
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/community/old-scholars
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45016055/banana_bread_with_photo.pdf
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Carers Morning Tea
A Carers Morning Tea was held in the Sugarloaf Cafe on Wednesday 30 
October. Tenison Woods College Pathways Team and Wellbeing Team thanked 
Carers, Foster Parents and Kinship Care Parents and employees from the De-
partment of Child Protection for all their support and care of our families and 
students. They received Rosary Beads as a token of our thanks made by the St 
Pauls Parish Rosary Group. The Sugarloaf provided a beautiful morning tea. It 
will be annual event to thank all our carers in our school community.

Year 6-11 Cross Country
The 2019 Tenison Woods College Year 6-11 Cross Country will be held on  
Tuesday 12 November (Week 5). The event will run from 2:00pm until 3:20pm. 
This is a compulsory school event and all students are expected to complete 
one of the two courses available.

Championship Course: This is for students who are competent runners and 
would like to challenge themselves over a 5km mountain trail course that 
travels along the Blue Gum Trail, Valley Lake Trail, Potters Point and back into 
school.
Walkers Course: For all other students who are not competing in the  
championship course. Students are permitted to walk if they are more suited 
to this form of exercise, but all students are encouraged to run all or part of 
the course.

Students are allowed to wear their PE Uniform to school for the day, however 
it must be full TWC PE Uniform. Students must also bring a drink bottle, a hat, 
and an asthma puffer if required for the event. Sunscreen will be supplied for 
everybody to apply prior to commencing their course. 

Tori McIntyre | PE Trainee

Year 7 Basketball
Congratulations to Tenison Woods College Year 7 students Cara Nulty 
and Indi Lawrence, who have both been selected to represent South  
Australian Country in the U/14 age group at the 2020 Australian Country Junior  
Basketball Cup in Albury in January. Both girls have represented Tenison 
Woods College at SAPSASA Basketball this year, and performed extremely 
well throughout all their games. Congratulations girls, and all the best for the  
upcoming competition.

Tori McIntyre | PE Trainee

Working Bee planned for 7 December
We will be holding a Working Bee on Saturday 7 December from 8am-12pm. 
Thank you to those families and students that volunteered their time at the 
recent Working Bee. Due to the rain, we were unable to carry out the painting 
of the Junior School Play Area. I invite all interested parties to register for the 
December 7 Working Bee, to assist us  with this task, and any possibly some 
other jobs. Please click link or visit the Portal (Skoolbag) on our Website to  
register your interest.  

Neal Turley | Business Manager

McCormick continues to Shine
Former Tenison Woods College student and 2018 Shining Light recipient 
Jenna McCormick has taken another huge step towards her dream by being 
named in the Matilda’s Soccer squad for the upcoming fixtures against Chile 
in Sydney and in Adelaide. With less than a week until the Sydney fixture 
and the  Adelaide clash scheduled for only a few days later on November 12,  
expectations are rising that the former college sports star will make her  
international debut in this series. With two AFL premierships under her belt and 
on the back of a stellar season with Brisbane Roar in the W League, the recently 
signed Melbourne Victory defender has her eyes set on the Tokyo Olympics. 
On behalf of the college community we all wish Jenna the very best and we are 
all proud of her recent achievements. 

Mount Gambier and District Tertiary 
Health Education Grants

Year 12 students who are applying for undergraduate health related  
courses at Universities with campuses located outside of Mount Gambier are  
encouraged to consider applying for these grants. These are available to  
support students with costs directly associated with their tertiary studies 
such as accommodation, text books, uniforms, materials, selection tests and  
technology needs. Applications from eligible students open mid-January 
and close on 31 March next year. More information, including the terms and  
conditions of the program, can be found at www.mountgambier.sa.gov.au/
THEG or by phoning the City of Mount Gambier on 8721 2555.

Purchasing 
additional 2018 
College Yearbooks
If anybody would like to purchase an 
additonal 2018 College  
Yearbook, the cost will be $35.00.

Please contact the Front Office to place 
your order. 

Tracey Davey  |  Enrolment 
Registrar/Office Manager
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https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/portaltwc/categories/skoolbag/skoolbag
http://www.mountgambier.sa.gov.au/THEG
http://www.mountgambier.sa.gov.au/THEG
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‘Cut for Cancer’ next Friday
Next Friday 15 November, Year 11 student Emmason Ilsley will have her  
ponytail cut off at the College to raise money for the Cancer Council, as part of 
their Ponytail Project campaign. The event will take place under  the sails at  
lunchtime and all students are welcome to come along and watch 
and also support the cause by donating money or purchasing 
items at the Bake Sale on the day. Emmason is passionate about 
this cause and has provided some background below on why she  
decided to take part in the Ponytail Project.

“I have chosen to take part in the Ponytail Project because cancer has been 
a major part of my life since I was young. My nan suffered from cancer for  
multiple years and sadly she passed away a year ago as a result of breast cancer. 
My Pa has also been diagnosed with cancer, luckily, he is still going strong.  
My best friend’s mother is also currently suffering from cancer.

Watching people close to me go through the pain of cancer has had a major 
impact on my life and it’s a very close subject to my family. I wish to do as much 
as I can to try and minimise the amount of people who have to go through 
what I’ve been through. 

I invite all students and staff to come out and support my campaign on Friday 
of Week 5, as my best friend chops my ponytail off (her mother is currently 
fighting cancer). In addition to the big chop, there will be a bake sale  
happening at the same time. Prices of baked goods will range between $1-$3. 
There will be music and entertainment provided by Mr Scheidl and Mr Dickson. 
There will be a collection tin for students and staff who wish to donate money. 

I also have an online donation page setup. If you wish to make a donation, you 
can do so here: https://ponytailsa.everydayhero.com/au/emmason-s-pony-
tail-cut My target originally started out as $1000, however, I’ve recently reached 
that goal and am now aiming for $1500-$2000.”

Emmason Ilsley  |  Year 11 Student

Year 8/9 STEM Days - 
The Good News: 
You have been invited to an exclusive evening celebrating the opening of the 
highest hotel in Melbourne, the Jatz-Richmond, at the top of Melbourne’s tallest 
and newest skyscraper, The Regnans. For the event, the organisers have  
organised an unprecedented exhibition of art works from around the world. 
There has never been a display like this outside the Louvre!

The Bad News:
The building is on fire! There are enough helicopters to get all of the people to 
safety but the precious artworks are going to burn! It’s up to you to get the art to 
safety, any way you know how.

That was the scenario for this year’s Year 8 and 9 STEM days held last week. 
On Thursday and Friday the Year 9’s and Year 8’s respectively filled the Barrie 
Holmes Stadium for a day of problem-solving involving catapults, zip lines, 
parachutes and more. Fifteen teams in each year level vied for the most points; 
representing the greatest amount of artwork saved. Challenges varied in  
difficulty, and some students were shattered when eggs that they had  
decorated to represent the art were not sufficiently protected to survive a 6  
metre drop! This was the second year that we have run a STEM day for 
Year 8 and 9 students and we see them as an excellent way for students to  
develop their collaborative and communication skills while working on some  
fundamental engineering problems. Next year we will return to Mars as the  
cycle continues for this, now annual, event.

Jason de Nys | Science and Mathematics Coordinator

Academy of Hospitality News 
We have enjoyed a busy start to Term 4 in the Academy of Hospitality, I would 
like to extend my thanks to both students and parents for supporting a variety 
of activities which the students have been involved in over the last four weeks.  
We began the term with senior students undertaking RSA studies at TAFE for 
a full day in readiness for 2020 Certificate 2 qualifications.  Students in Years 
9 and 10 worked after school and early on Saturday 19 October to produce 
50 hand crafted lunchboxes for the Teddy Bears Picnic to support Junction 
Mental Health.  The Teddy Bear lunchboxes which the students produced were  
absolutely fantastic and students should be congratulated on achieving such a 
professional outcome for this event.

On 22 October students in Years 10 and 11 worked together to  
conceptualize  and produce a carnival themed pop up stall for assessment  
purposes.  Items produced included waffles, snow cones and hot dogs chosen 
as menu items to recognise local show week celebrations. This event was a lot 
of fun with students choosing their job roles and applying their understanding 
in areas that were of personal interest to them.

This event was closely followed by students supporting The Shining 
Light Awards  on Saturday 26 October.  Students worked with staff at The  
Commodore on the Park to serve the school community as wait staff for the 
event. Not only did these students excel in this task as they learned new industry  
relevant skills, they did so with enthusiasm in the true spirit of volunteerism.  
Peppered in between these events our students have participated in full day  
release in the Sugarloaf Cafe to gain industry experience and 1:1 mentoring 
with our kitchen staff.  Students who completed their coffee training at the 
end of term 3 have been dedicated to running the Coffee Lab on Thursday  
afternoons to practice new found coffee skills in a professionally paced  
environment.
All students are now looking towards the final days of the course for the year 
where we visit hospitality businesses in our community for our Big Day Out 
immersion sessions.  We will again be producing our Christmas Hampers with  
advertisements for orders appearing in the newsletter over coming weeks.

Jen Mc Court | VET Academy of Hospitality Teacher / SAKG Coordinator R-7

https://ponytailsa.everydayhero.com/au/emmason-s-ponytail-cut
https://ponytailsa.everydayhero.com/au/emmason-s-ponytail-cut
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See  the Community Noticeboard for posters and notices of  
upcoming events within our College, and wider community.

Please click here to view this page.

Traffic restrictions apply
There are unavoidable disruptions to car parking and navigation of the roads 
throughout the College.
Just a reminder that vehicle restrictions throughout the College will  
continue until further notice. Access is restricted in that whichever drive-
way you enter the College from, you will only be able to exit via the same 
way. There is no longer any through-way at the back of the College. 

We ask that you please continue to exercise caution during this time.  
We apologise for any inconvenience caused.

Neal Turley | Business Manager

ATTENTION! 
CARPARK DISRUPTION

Summer Uniform Reminders
DRESS LENGTH
A reminder that dresses must be at knee length as per the uniform policy.  
We understand that students may have grown during Terms 2 & 3, and as 
such we ask that dress lengths are adjusted.

HATS 
As the current hats have been in circulation for 3 years now the old hats are no 
longer a part of the school uniform. Students will be now asked to leave the 
yard if the old hats are worn. Hats are available for $15 for the uniform shop.

SOCKS
Plain white ‘crew’ socks are to be worn for all female students ELC- Year 12 and 
male students ELC – Year 2. Plain grey ‘crew’ socks for our male students in 
Years 3-12. Please no logos.

Please visit The Uniform Shop link on our Website for all Uniform information 
and links to the Uniform Handbook www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/enrolment/
uniform-shop

P.A.R.T.Y Outreach Program
On Wednesday 30 October, 18 Year 10 & 11 students that are completing or 
have completed the Stage 1 Integrated Learning – substance misuse course, 
attended P.A.R.T.Y, which is Preventative Alcohol and Risk-Related Trauma in 
Youth Program. 
 
The P.A.R.T.Y. Outreach Program was led by two experienced emergency 
nurses discussing risks and statistics, personal stories of trauma along with  
spokespeople from SAPOL, Ambulance and the CFS. The students were taken 
on a devastating journey of a trauma patient by participating in a simulated  
emergency room situation, applying first aid including CPR. The recovery and 
rehabilitation was led by Occupational Therapists around the realities of life  
after trauma related injuries. The day ended with Jack Annear, a past 2006  
scholar bravely sharing his journey of recovery from his life threatening injuries 
after being involved in a traumatic car accident in 2007. 

The aim of the program was to give young people the skills to recognise  
potential injury-producing situations and make better choices to minimise 
their risk of being involved in a trauma situation.

To conclude the Stage 1 Integrated learning – Substance Misuse course the 
Year 10 students will present to families’ information they have learnt from the 
course. 

Tania Sigley, David Cole & Mairead Mackle  |  Wellbeing Team

Tess Wight brings home National 
Road Cycling Bronze Medal

Tess Wight (Year 10 student), a keen cyclist, has recently come back from the 
National Road Cycling Championship’s (21/23rd Sept) with a Bronze medal.
Coming back from last year’s Nationals in WA, as the U15W National  
Criterium Champion, Tess in her first year in the U17 Women’s age group  has 
finished with the Bronze medal in the 50km Road Race, a 4th in the Time 
Trial event (missing Bronze by 7 seconds) and 7th in the Criterium Race, 
competing against Australia’s best riders at the 2019 National Road Cycling  
Championships held on the Gold Coast.
Tess is very dedicated to her sport, training before and after school as well 
as on weekend’s in the lead up to the National event, accumulating up to 15 
hours of training a week.
Congratulations Tess on this wonderful achievement. 

http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/enrolment/uniform-shop 
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/enrolment/uniform-shop 
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Upcoming Events:
Thursday 7 November
• Year 12 Exams continue
• SAPSASA Tennis / Cricket, Adelaide 
• Year 6 Camp, Grampians
• Year 7 Canberra Camp departs
• Year 5 Camp, Noora-Yo-Long
• Year 8/9 Girls Tennis, Keith
• 12:20pm – Reception VG Swimming Lessons, Aquatic Centre
• 1:00pm – Reception MPAO Swimming Lessons, Aquatic Centre
• 1:40pm – Reception MJAO Swimming Lessons, Aquatic Centre
• 2:20pm – Reception KWHM Swimming Lessons, Aquatic Centre

Friday 8 November
• Year 12 Exams continue
• SAPSASA Tennis / Cricket, Adelaide
• Year 6 Camp, Grampians
• Year 5 Camp, Noora-Yo-Long
• Year 7 Canberra Camp 
•  12:20pm – Reception VG Swimming Lessons, Aquatic Centre
• 1:00pm – Reception MPAO Swimming Lessons, Aquatic Centre
• 1:40pm – Reception MJAO Swimming Lessons, Aquatic Centre
• 2:20pm – Reception KWHM Swimming Lessons, Aquatic Centre
• 2:30pm – Junior School Assembly, Barrie Holmes Stadium

Saturday 9 November
• Year 7 Canberra Camp
• 6:00pm – Sacraments - Ritual of Remembering Baptism, St. Paul’s Church

Sunday 10 November
• Year 7 Canberra Camp
• 11:00am – Sacraments - Ritual of Remembering Baptism, St. Paul’s Church

Monday 11 November
• The Venerable Catherine McAuley Feast Day
• Year 12 Exams
• South East Zone 5-A-Side soccer
• 9:30am – Year 5 Swimming Lessons, Aquatic Centre
• 12:40pm – Whole School Assembly, Barrie Holmes Stadium 
 (NOTE: Change of time, previously advertised as 12:00pm)
• 1:15pm – Year 4 Swimming Lessons
• Year 7 Canberra Camp 

Tuesday 12 November
• Year 12 Exams
• Canberra Camp
• 9:30am – Year 5 Swimming Lessons, Aquatic Centre
• 12:00pm – Year 8/9 & 10 Boys and Girls Knockout Basketball, Adelaide
• 1:15pm – Year 4 Swimming Lessons, Aquatic Centre
• 2:00pm – Year 6-12 Cross Country

Wednesday 13 November
• Year 12 Exams
• Year 7 Canberra Camp returns 
• South East Zone Lawn Bowls
• 9:00am – Year 3 Excursion, Naracoorte Caves
• 9:00am – 9B Life Changer session 
• 9:30 – Year 5 Swimming Lessons, Aquatic Centre
• 10:40am – 9C Life Changer session
• 12:00pm – 9D & 9E Life Changer session
• 1:15pm – Year 4 Swimming Lessons, Aquatic Centre
• 2:00pm – 9A Life Changer session
• 12:00pm - Year 8/9 and 10 Boys and Girls Knockout Basketball, Adelaide

Canteen Roster - Week 5, Term 4
For those rostered to work in the canteen, your starting time is 10:00am and 
your finishing time is 2:00pm. If you have any questions, please contact the 
Canteen Manager, Leanne Sandow. Thank you for your assistance.
Monday - T.B.A
Tuesday -  Sarah Cutting
Wednesday - Lyn Wilson
Thursday - Kate Pohlner
Friday - Bernie Passauer
Please note: Lunch order bags can only be used once, they are not reusable.
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